Palomar Mountain Mutual Water Co., Inc.



Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors
5-12-18
The meeting was called to order at: 8:30 AM
Directors Present:  Joanne Marugg, Mark Thompson, Brett Michael Hauser, Glenn Borland, Kent Miller and Walt Johnston
Directors Absent: 
Also present:  Mike Probert [Operator], Brandan Probert [Assistant Operator], and Martin Marugg [Past President] 
Shareholders Present:  Jeremy Dyson, Marlene Sharp and Sue Hanson

Minutes:  Last month’s minutes were corrected and approved 
Operator’s Report: [Mike Probert]

 [See Operator’s Diary and well and pump data]
Well
 

March 2018
April 2018   April 2017

Darby

         40’

Pedley #3

23.3


24.7’


12.2’

Pedley #5

24.7’

         27.4’                      14’


Average water use: 9280gallons/day    
Chlorine levels: 0.5 
No coliform
Meters read for share transfers:  #120 Mish
Meters unlocked: 0
Meters replaced:  0
Emergency Calls: 0
Leak Search: 0
Testing:  123 TCP samples for wells #3 and #5  
4-7-18:  I locked off meter #120.

Report on the Tank Project
4-18-18:  We had an appointment with the County Permit Department of Planning
Division.  I filled out paperwork and we are now in plan check.  Estimated time to permit is one to two weeks.
5-8-18:  I was informed on an exposed water line in the road to Happy Hollar [Jordan #73].  A water line was exposed and under stress [see photo].  We dug a trench and replaced 15’ of 1” line.  It appears that when the line was installed it was bent instead of using angled fittings. 
News:  Brandan is returning to Colorado.  Jeremy Dyson will be taking his place.

Secretary’s Report [Brett Michael Hauser]

See share transfer report as part of these minutes
There is only one transfer in progress, #120 -- Mish to Applegate.
Treasurer’s Report: [Brett Michael Hauser] 

See financials included with these minutes
Brett wrote 14 checks, 3 of them payroll.  American Tanks is completely paid off with a second payment of $29,975.38
Old business/New Business:
OSHA:  Kent has completed the initial write up and will send a finished version by e-mail.  He will also donate an OSHA handbook.
Computer Program:  Linda will continue to meet with Brian Wagner as needed.
Comments and questions from shareholders attending the meeting:
Sue Hanson pointed out that the Feb. minutes need to be updated on the website.
Closed Session
Discussion with action taken

Congratulations to Kent Miller on his new job. 
Assistant chief law Branch Cal OES
.
The meeting was adjourned at 9.00 AM 
Next Meeting June 9th at 8:30 AM
Respectfully submitted:
Linda Thorne

May 20, 2018
 Has 


